UNITED STATES SPECIAL OPERATIONS COMMAND

7701 TAMPA POINT BLVD.
MACDILL AIR FORCE BASE, FLORIDA 33621-5323

MEMORANDUM FOR FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 25 April 2019
445 12" STREET SW, WASHINGTON, DC 20554

FROM: USSOCOM SOF AT&L PEO C4
SUBJECT: USSOCOM Government Support for Terminal Experimental License
Dear sir or madam,

Viasat, Avl, and Intellicom are performing satellite certification testing of terminals for use by
the US government. As part of the certification testing, transmission to the WGS satellites is
required (7.9-8.4 GHz and 30-31 GHz band). During the certification testing, the terminals will
be owned and operated by commercial entities. While ARSTRAT provides authorization to
access the WGS satellite, experimental licenses for transmission from the ground terminals are
being sought.

Please accept this letter as a statement of support by our department for these terminal
certification activities. Please feel free to contact me if needed.

// MM
D. Jarfett Potts

HQUSSOCOM

Acquisition Program Manager
Satellite Deployable Node
COMM: 813-826-7011
daniel.potts@socom.mil



